
Smackdown  –  May  23,  2025:
That’s An Angry Fatu
Smackdown
Date: May 23, 2025
Location: Enmarket Arena, Savannah, Georgia
Commentators: Joe Tessitore, Wade Barrett

It’s the night before Saturday Night’s Main Event, which is
one heck of a card. It is big enough to feel like a bonus pay
per view and this week’s show is likely going to be focused on
building it up. Other than that, we have some spots in Money
In The Bank to be filled, which should make for some good
action. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Various people are coming to work, including Damian Priest,
who jumps Drew McIntyre. Security breaks it up.

Here is Tiffany Stratton for a chat. She’s rather happy with
what she has been doing lately and is looking forward to Money
In The Bank, but no one better think twice about cashing in on
her. Cue Alexa Bliss for a formal introduction before saying
she needs that briefcase. She doesn’t know Stratton very well,
so Stratton better pray that Bliss doesn’t win.

Cue Charlotte to brag about everything she’s done, save for
winning Money In The Bank. She wants the spotlight back, but
Charlotte calls her a hypocrite. Charlotte has called the
briefcase  a  cheap  way  in,  but  it  doesn’t  matter  because
Charlotte and Bliss are a bit old school for her. Stratton is
the upgraded version of the two of them and that doesn’t sit
well.

Money In The Bank Qualifying Match: Charlotte vs. Giulia vs.
Zelina Vega
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Non-title. They stare at each other to start and Charlotte
knocks Vega outside. Back in and Vega gets sent flying with a
fall away slam before Giulia takes Charlotte down. Some leg
stomps and a neck twist have Charlotte in more trouble but
she’s back up with a clothesline. Vega is back up to take both
of them down and a moonsault to the floor drops them again.

We take a break and come back with Charlotte kicking Giulia
off  the  apron.  Giulia  is  back  up  with  something  like  a
Doomsday dropkick to Vega but Charlotte pops up with a high
crossbody to the two of them. Charlotte moonsaults onto both
of them for two but Giulia pulls Charlotte into the Rings Of
Saturn. Vega breaks it up with a dropkick and hits a 619 but
Charlotte drops Vega again. The Figure Eight has Giulia in
trouble until Vega makes the save with the Meteora. Charlotte
boots Vega down but Giulia comes in with a top rope double
stomp for the save. The Northern Lights Bomb gives Giulia the
pin on Vega at 13:31.

Rating:  B.  The  second  Vega  was  introduced  as  the  third
entrant, it was a question of whether Charlotte or Giulia
would beat her. With all of the women they have available
around here for this kind of a spot, they had no better option
than the US Champion? The title has only been around for a few
months and having losses like this isn’t going to help it. The
match was good, but some better thinking would be appreciated.

DIY takes credit for the tag division coming together and
doesn’t like other teams acting like they did it.

Zelina Vega is in the back and Chelsea Green mocks her. The
ensuing brawl is quickly broken up by the Secret Hervice. B-
Fab and Michin come in to say they want a fight tonight, with
Nick Aldis making it happen.

Tommaso Ciampa vs. Chris Sabin

Johnny Gargano and Alex Shelley are here too. Sabin works on
an armdrag to start and grinds away at the arm. Ciampa breaks



that up and stomps away in the corner but Sabin armdrags him
out to the floor. Sabin goes after him so Ciampa throws in a
jacket, setting up Willow’s Bell as we take a break.

Back with Sabin hitting a German suplex and a running shot to
the face for two. They slug it out on the apron until Ciampa
grabs a White Noise for two of his own. Back in and Sabin
blocks the Fairy Tale Ending, with Ciampa favoring his knee. A
springboard tornado DDT drops Ciampa so it’s time for Gargano
and Shelley to get involved. Sabin dives onto DIY but cue
Candice LeRae to rake Sabin’s eyes. Ciampa hits a running knee
for the pin at 10:15.

Rating: B-. It’s so nice to have teams like DIY and the Guns
who can be slotted in as singles stars if need be. That’s what
we got here and it was a perfectly fine way to keep the feud
going without doing the same match time after time. Having
LeRae in the DIY fold would make perfect sense too, as it’s
not like she has anything else going on.

Fraxiom is ready for the biggest night of their careers as
they have a Tag Team Title shot.

We look back at John Cena’s heel turn and how he blames the
fans for abusing him over the years.

Damian Priest is supposed to come out to talk about Drew
McIntyre but they brawl to ringside instead. It’s broken up
but Priest says he wants more, with the brawl continuing.

Jacob Fatu doesn’t know JC Mateo and doesn’t trust him. Solo
Sikoa says use that aggression tonight. Sikoa wants Jimmy Uso
back in the fold but Fatu doesn’t seem convinced by the two of
them.

Alexa Bliss mocks Charlotte for losing.

Secret Hervice vs. B-Fab/Michin

B-Fab tries to slug away at Niven to start and gets nowhere as



a result. Fyre comes in and Niven hits a backsplash to put B-
Fab in early trouble. A Boss Man Slam gives Niven two but B-
Fab gets up and brings in Michin to clean house. Chelsea Green
gets on the apron but here is Zelina Vega to cut her off. Eat
Defeat into a swinging faceplant from B-Fab finishes Fyre at
3:44.

Rating: C. So I guess we’re getting ready for another Vega vs.
Green title match, which hopefully leads to Green getting the
title back. Vega has gotten her big win but Green being her
hilarious self is the better option. For now though, this was
another attempt to make B-Fab a bigger deal and I’m not sure
how likely that is to work.

The Street Profits are ready for Fraxiom and don’t like the
suggestion that there is a better team. Jacob Fatu, Solo Sikoa
and JC Mateo come back for some glaring.

Legado del Fantasma has a meeting to try to calm things down.
Santos Escobar wants them ready for a six man tag at Worlds
Collide on June 7. Berto still doesn’t seem convinced but
drinks a toast. Not exactly with them, but close enough.

Jimmy Uso and Rey Fenix are ready.

Jacob Fatu/JC Mateo vs. Jimmy Uso/Rey Fenix

Jimmy and Fatu start things off but Mateo tags himself in,
earning a glare from Fatu. Mateo takes over but Fatu tags
himself in and gets hurricanranaed down by Fenix. Jimmy helps
Fenix hit a springboard corkscrew dive and we take an early
break. Back with Fatu hitting a running Umaga attack on Jimmy
but Mateo can’t get a belly to back superplex. Instead Jimmy
knocks him down and hits a Whisper In The Wind, giving us a
diving tag to Fenix.

The pace is picked way up, with a 619 into a poisonrana
getting two on Fatu. A pop up Samoan drop cuts Fenix off
though and Mateo sends him flying, with Fenix sticking the



landing. Jimmy tags himself in, leaving Fenix to dive onto
Fatu, who pulls him out of the air. A spear drops Mateo so
Sikoa offers a distraction. Jimmy isn’t interested, but it’s
enough for Mateo to hit the Tour Of The Islands for the pin at
12:27.

Rating: B-. Nice stuff here for a pair of monsters who don’t
get along and a makeshift team of Uso and Fenix. I’m curious
about where this is going for Fatu, who is pretty clearly
about to become one heck of a good guy, while the rest of the
team won’t like that. It’s an interesting change of pace and
the  idea  of  Jimmy  possibly  being  brought  back  in  is…well
that’s another thing that could be happening.

LA Knight is ready to go through Aleister Black and Shinsuke
Nakamura  to  go  to  Money  In  The  Bank.  He’s  tired  of  the
darkness and is ready to BFT them into the light.

Here is R-Truth for a chat. John Cena is his childhood hero
but he doesn’t recognize this Cena. The problem is power,
because they used to be friends. The more power and fame Cena
got though, the more disconnect he felt. They stopped talking
and R-Truth felt like Cena was always annoyed at him. Maybe R-
Truth thought he had done something wrong, but other people
felt the same.

Cena  is  like  Gollum  from  Lord  Of  The  Rings,  with  his
championship being his precious. He doesn’t believe Cena is
happy, but maybe he can bring Cena back. If R-Truth wants to
save wrestling, he has to save Cena, so he’ll beat the hustle,
loyalty and respect back into Cena. If Cena wins, WE RIOT!
This was the serious R-Truth for the first time in forever and
he did exactly what he needed to do here. Good promo, even if
he’s going to get massacred.

We look at Sami Zayn/CM Punk vs. Seth Rollins/Bron Breakker at
Saturday Night’s Main Event.

Video on Naomi vs. Jade Cargill vs. Nia Jax in next week’s



Money In The Bank qualifying match.

Money In The Bank Qualifying Match: Shinsuke Nakamura vs. LA
Knight vs. Aleister Black

They slug it out to start and Nakamura gets sent outside.
Knight and Black seem cool with each other before locking up,
with Knight grabbing his jumping neckbreaker. Nakamura breaks
up  Knight’s  stomping  in  the  corner  and  trades  kicks  with
Black. Knight gets kneed down and we take a break.

Back with Nakamura sending Knight into the steps but Nakamura
gets knocked outside. Black takes Knight down with a running
flip dive but comes up holding his leg. Back in and Black
misses a moonsault, allowing Knight to catch him with a DDT.
Black is sent into the post but he catches Nakamura with Black
Mass. That’s fine with Knight, who sends Black outside and
steals the pin at 11:02.

Rating: B-. Knight needed a win like this, even if he didn’t
do the damage in the first place. I can’t imagine him getting
the briefcase, but he needs to get away from facing these same
people for the US Title for a bit. He’s been there twice now
and there is little left for him to do in that area. If he’s
going to move up to the main event scene, this is as good of a
chance as he is going to have.

Miz has gotten Carmelo Hayes a Money In The Bank qualifying
match because he knows how important it can be to a wrestler’s
career. Now he wants Hayes to follow his play calling, with
Hayes seemingly being in on the idea.

Video on Jey Uso vs. Logan Paul.

Saturday  Night’s  Main  Event  rundown,  with  Zelina  Vega
defending  against  Chelsea  Green  added.

Nick Aldis tells Jacob Fatu that he’s in the final Money In
The Bank qualifying match next week. Fatu actually says he



loves Solo Sikoa.

Bianca Belair is back next week.

Tag Team Titles: Street Profits vs. Fraxiom

The Profits are defending and we get the Big Match Intros.
Dawkins takes Axiom down by the arm to start so Frazer comes
in for a headlock. That’s broken up and it’s off to Ford to
work on the arm. Everything breaks down in a hurry and the
champs are knocked outside for the dives. We take a break and
come back with Dawkins pulling Axiom down into a chinlock.

Ford flips in and hits a running shoulder in the corner before
handing it back to Dawkins. Barrett gets in a very insightful
statement by saying that it’s not about hitting your best
move, but rather taking away your opponent’s best move. That’s
some  incredibly  logical  thinking  about  how  to  dominate  a
match. Axiom gets in a knockdown though and hands it back to
Frazer to pick up the pace.

A running shooting star hits Ford and Frazer head fakes him to
hit  a  springboard  missile  dropkick  (Barrett  is  VERY
impressed). Frazer gets knocked down again though and we take
another break. Back again with Axiom pulling Ford into a rear
naked choke and Frazer guillotines Dawkins at the same time.
Those are both broken up so Frazer takes Ford up top for the
superplex and rolls into a brainbuster/superkick combination
for two.

Dawkins cuts off a dive though and sends Frazer into the
steps, meaning a Doomsday Blockbuster can hit Axiom. Frazer
dives in for a save, meaning the Spanish Fly into the Phoenix
splash  plants  Dawkins.  Ford  makes  a  save  of  his  own  and
everyone is down. Cue DIY but the Motor City Machine Guns cut
them off. Ford flip dives onto all of them, leaving Dawkins to
spinebuster Frazer. Then the lights go out and the Wyatt Sicks
are back. The brawl is on and it’s a double DQ at 21:08.



Rating: B. That’s certainly one way to get you out of the
issue  of  having  one  of  the  teams  lose.  They  were  having
another awesome match, as Fraxiom knows exactly how to do this
kind of fast paced offense. The Wyatts being back is certainly
a way to go, but at least they seem to have a target rather
than just doing random stuff.

The Wyatts wreck everyone and Sister Abigail plants Gargano to
end the show.

Overall Rating: B. I had a good time with this show as the
action was solid and they made me more interested in Saturday
Night’s Main Event. R-Truth’s promo was shockingly good and it
fits with what they’re doing. Other than that, they set up
some things for Money In The Bank and the rest of the card can
come together after Saturday. Nice work this week, with the
best part being that the show didn’t feel nearly as long,
which has been a major issue in recent weeks.

Results
Giulia b. Zelina Vega and Charlotte – Northern Lights Bomb to
Vega
Tommaso Ciampa b. Chris Sabin – Running knee
B-Fab/Michin b. Secret Hervice – Spinning faceplant to Fyre
Jacob Fatu/JC Mateo b. Rey Fenix/Jimmy Uso – Tour Of The
Islands to Uso
LA Knight b. Aleister Black and Shinsuke Nakamura – Black Mass
to Nakamura
Street Profits vs. Fraxiom went to a double DQ when the Wyatt
Sicks interfered

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:



http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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